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There is a pressing need to rejuvenate rural populations in this country with new and innovative 
ventures. Investing resources in beginning farmers is one way to make rural populations more 
vibrant. However, beginning farmers lack adequate farm skills and background to initiate and 
maintain viable agricultural ventures. We are creating a unique learning and production program 
that uses elements and strategies that are easy and inexpensive to implement and manage while 
providing quick returns, multiple marketing opportunities (poultry, small ruminants and 
agroforestry) using ecologically and financially sustainable strategies. This project targets 
minority farmers (women, African American and Latino farmers) and military veterans. Our 
specific goals are to: 1) develop a comprehensive modular outreach/training program that 
provides beginning farmers with relevant knowledge and tools to operate efficient and 
sustainable farms, focused primarily on integrated poultry, livestock and agroforestry systems; 
including specialized materials for the Spanish speaking community and returning veterans; 2) 
implement various delivery strategies for our program including an eLearning system and 
factsheets; 3) offer unique experiential learning opportunities (such as workshops and 
internships) for beginning farmers at demonstration and production farms; and 4) create and 
offer custom mentoring strategies to provide an effective support system for farmers. Residents 
of the South have traditionally comprised a disproportionate share of military veterans and many 
of them come from agricultural backgrounds and would return to their agricultural roots if given 
the opportunity. These distinct population groups require training opportunities that are 
specifically created to overcome cultural, language and physical hurdles. This dynamic program 
creates specific training opportunities and networking systems for these and other populations of 
beginning farmers. Funded by the USDA-NIFA-BFRDP 2010-03143. 
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